The Traill County Commissioners came to order in special session on April 28, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. with all members
present via conference phone. Also attending: Corwyn Martin, TC Road Superintendent and Matt Lang, KLJ.

COUNTY ROAD 16 & ND DOT HWY 18 PROJECT: Matt Lang, KLJ updated the board on discussions held with NDDOT
on their bridge project. Bridge #319, south of Mayville on Hwy 18 will be replaced by NDDOT. The NDDOT plans are
to reroute traffic from Hwy 18 to County Road 16, with the NDDOT overlaying CR 16 to accommodate the extra
traffic. Traill County’s concerns are that CR 16 is a narrow highway to begin with and adding an overlay will narrow it
even more. NDDOT providing in writing to Lang, that their work will fall within regulations/guidelines to maintain CR
16. The county also had asked NDDOT to not overlay the road and transfer funds to the county for future work on CR
16, however the state did not agree to that request. On motion of Elliott, seconded by Amb and carried to allow
NDDOT to go ahead with their project.

ELECTION: On motion of Amb, seconded by Nesvig and carried to appoint Jennifer Dufner as the Inspector for the
Vote-By-Mail Board for the Primary Election on June 8, 2020.

There being no further business to be brought before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 a.m.

Attest:

Glenda Haugen, Auditor Thomas Eblen, Chairman



